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ENVIRONMENTAL/SHADE TREE 

COMMISSION MINUTES 

November 9, 2016 
 

 

 

 

ROLL CALL AND FLAG SALUTE MEETING CALLED TO ORDER: 

The meeting was called to order by Mindi Arcoleo at 6:30PM. 

 

Attendance:  Mindi Arcoleo, Joseph W. Halifko, Peter Longo, William Heyniger, Julie Soleil 

Denise Summer 

 Attorney: Michael Celli, Esq.  (Present via conference call)    

Absent:             Richard Ambrosio, Maryann Boyne, Beth Miller 

 Guests:  

 

     OLD BUSINESS: 

 

1. Ms. Soleil offered a motion, seconded by Ms. Summer to approve the minutes of the meeting held 

on October 12, 2016.  All were in favor. 

 

     NEW BUSINESS: 

 

1.  

 

     PLANS/APPLICATIONS FOR REVIEW: 

 

1. PB16/11 Block 209 Lot 1   60 Main Ave   Linus Holding Corp.  Minor Site Plan 

Concerns: If trees in grass strip are damaged, recommend they are replaced. 

 

2. NJ DEP application Block 2601 Lot(s) 5, 6, 7 and 9  3122-3138 West Bangs Ave Scarlet Flier Venture  

Letter of interpretation and general permit authorization; cutting or clearing trees and/or other 

vegetation, placement of pavement or other impervious surface, and placement of one or more 

buildings or other structures 

Comment: Application on file at Township of Neptune clerk’s office will be reviewed in December 

 

 

     DISCUSSIONS/PRESENTATION 

 

1. Tree City USA signs: Discussed and recommended placement at various entrances to Township 

Highway 33 Tinton Falls/ Neptune border, Boardwalk in Ocean Grove/ Asbury Park border 

Brighton Ave Wall Township/Neptune border, Entrance to Ocean Grove at Broadway  

Highway 35   Ocean Township/Neptune Border 

 

2. Johnson’s Restaurant Supply planting Autumn Project:  Commission Voted unanimously to deny 

involvement in planting on private property using tree preservation funds.   

Recommend:  Please consider attending our annual spring 2017 Free Tree Seedling give-a-way 

sponsored by the NJ DEP State Forest Service 

 

     ADJOURNMENT 

Meeting adjoined at 7:35 PM 

Minutes submitted by Christopher A. Bedrosian, Secretary  


